MAYOR LINDA GORTON “ LEX' N GTO N CHARLES MARTIN

DIRECTOR
WATER QUALITY

TO: Mayor Linda Go

FROM: / |
Chatles H. Mattin, P.E., Ditectot
Division of Water Quality
DATE: January 25, 2022

SUBJECT: Recommendation for an FY22 (Class B Infrastructure) Stormwater Quality Projects
Incentive Grant for The Unitarian Universalist Church of Lexington

Request

The putpose of this memotandum is to request approval of an FY22 (Class B Infrastructure) Stormwater
Quality Projects Incentive Grant fot The Unitatian Universalist Church of Lexington), in the amount of
$299,477.60.

Purpose of Request

The purpose of the project is to implement the FY20 Feasibility Study to provide water quality and quantity
Best Management Practices at 3564 Clays Mill Road. The project elements include impervious atea
removal; design and construction of permeable pavers, and bio-infiltration swales; headwall and channel
tepaits, and tree plantings. The project will also incorporate the installation of two (2) petmanent
educational signs with information about the newly constructed BMPs at the conclusion of the project.
Project Cost in FY22 and in Future Budeet Years

The grant has been approved for FY 2022 funding by the Water Quality Fees Board in the amount of
$299,477.60.

Are Funds Budgeted

Funds are budgeted in: 4052 — 303204 — 3373 — 78112 —- WQINCENTIVE_22 - WQ_GRANT

Martin/Albright

125 Lisle Industrial Ave , Suite 180, Lexington, KY 40511 / 859.425.2400 Phone / 859.254.7787 Fax / lexingtonky.gov



